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'Growing thoughtful learners and independent thinkers' 

    

Week beginning 11th November 2019 
Anti-Bullying Week 
Mon 11th: Year 2 swimming  
Tue 12th: Odd socks day 
Wed 13th: 3.15-6pm Parent consultation 
meetings for Aspen and Beech Class  
Thur 14th: 3.15-6pm Parent consultation 
meetings 
Fri 15th: Children In Need – get your spots 
on! 
 

Week beginning 18th November 2019 
Mon 18th: Year 2 swimming  
9.30am Junior Youth Council take over day 
Tue 19th: Year 1 twilight experience 5pm 
Wed 20th: Flu vaccines  
Fri 22nd: EYFS Fizz Pop science visit  
Year 1 Hedgehog visit  
Year 3 Dark Night sleep over 
 
Please see the previously issued calendar of key 
dates and events for the autumn term. Please 

also see our website calendar, as well as 
separate letters, for more information.  
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FOSS Update 
We are pleased to say that we have saved FOSS!! 
After successfully reaching out to parents we are 
pleased to announce our new committee:  
Gemma Hunter and Emma Burrows are the 
newly appointed Co Chairs.  
Nic Taw and Cara Van Klaveren have been 
appointed Co Vice Chairs.  
Alison Byfield and Joanne Smith have been 
appointed Co Secretaries.  
We look forward to bringing new ideas to the 
school for fundraising and we are very excited 
for this year’s Christmas fair!  
It was great to see so many children attending 
and enjoying our autumn FOSS discos before half 
term. We raised a brilliant £278.55 – thank you 
to everyone who helped. What a team!  
Finally, thank you for all of the sweets for the 
Christmas Fair last week – Holly class were the 
winners! 
 

 
 

French phrase of the fortnight 
This week our phrase of the fortnight week is:   
'Bonne chance’ – ‘Good luck' 
 
 
 

 
 

  What a great start to the second half of term! All our new topics have got 
off to an exciting start, including Pirate Day in Year 2, Opposite Day in Year 3, 

a trip to the planetarium in Year 5 and Bikeability Week in Year 6.   
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Caring Community  
Many of you will probably be aware that one 
of our families had a house fire last week. 
Fortunately, no one was hurt but they have 
tragically lost almost everything.  
A Just Giving page has been set up to help 
support them at this very difficult time. If 
you would like to make a donation, however 
small, please visit  
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/f
amilyfirefund?utm_source=Facebook&utm_
medium=Yimbyprojectpage&utm_content=f
amilyfirefund&utm_campaign=projectpage-
share-owner&utm_term=ZxAxgnMrX  
Thank you to everyone in the community for 
showing so much support and love to the 
family. They are overwhelmed by everyone’s 
kindness.  

We need you! 
A reminder that the closing date for our 
parent governor vacancy is 9am on 
Wednesday 13th November. If you require any 
further information please contact Mrs 
Moore (Clerk to Governors) in the school 
office. Thank you for your interest.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children in Need 
A reminder that we will be supporting Children 
in Need on Friday 15th November and selling a 
range of Pudsey merchandise in the days 
running up to this.  
Thank you in advance for your support.  

 

Curriculum Guides and Homework 
Curriculum Guides for all year groups were 
published last week and provide key 
information about this half term. They were 
sent electronically via ParentMail and are also 
available to download from our website 
http://www.summerlea.w-sussex.sch.uk/ > 
Our School > Curriculum & Assessment > 
Curriculum Booklets. Hard copies are 
available from the main foyer. 
Homework/home-learning activities were 
sent home in hard copy via your child on the 
same day. Copies were also sent electronically 
via ParentMail and are available on our 
website by going to Learning Zone > How to 
help > Homework and selecting the relevant 
year group. Again, hard copies are also 
available from the main foyer.  
.  

 

General Election 
We are pleased to be able to inform you that 
we have received confirmation from the 
Council today that we will not be used as a 
polling station when the General Election takes 
place on Thursday 12th December.  As such, the 
school will be open as usual. 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Thank you from Littlehampton & District 
Foodbank 

Dear Friends, 
We are writing to thank you for your generous 
donation this Harvest, Summerlea School 
contributed 198.6 kilograms. 
So far in 2019, we have given three days’ 
emergency food to 1455 people from our local 
community, a 58% rise on this time last year. 
The most common reasons for referral are low 
income or benefits delays, but we also see 
people who are disabled or ill, in debt, 
homeless or fleeing domestic abuse. Your kind 
donation will help us to aid even more 
individuals and families in these situations; it 
will also enable us to help those who have 
been managing but who will begin to struggle 
as the winter months push fuel bills even 
higher.  
Without the support of schools such as 
Summerlea many people in Rustington, 
Littlehampton, East Preston, Angmering and 
Arundel would be going hungry. Thank you 
once again for your help and generosity; it’s 
truly appreciated.  
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http://www.summerlea.w-sussex.sch.uk/


  

  



  

  



  



  



  

  



  

 

 

 
  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



  

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

  



  

 
  



  

 


